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October 12, 2005 
 
Via E-Mail 
 
Mr. Scott Kotler 
Chief, Systems Analysis Branch 
Satellite Division 
International Bureau 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th Street, S.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20554 

Re:  PetroCom License Corporation (“PetroCom”); Special Temporary Authority; File No.  
  SES-STA-20050916-01268 

Dear Mr. Kotler: 

The purpose of this letter is to confirm our telephone conversation today regarding the above 
referenced request for special temporary authority (‘STA”), which the Federal Communications 
Commission (“FCC”) issued to our client, PetroCom, on September 13, 2005.   

As I explained in my letter to you of that date, PetroCom required STA to replace landline 
facilities provided by BellSouth that were damaged by Hurricane Katrina.  The BellSouth 
facilities specified in PetroCom’s STA request have been restored.  Consequently, PetroCom no 
longer requires authority for the earth station covered by the STA.  PetroCom will not, therefore, 
seek renewal of the STA or provide the FCC with the frequency coordination and interference 
report specified in paragraph 4 of the STA grant. 

Should there be any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to contact me directly. 

 

Very truly yours, 

/s/ Russell H. Fox 
 
Russell H. Fox 
 
 
 
 
 
 


